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December 2, 2008 
 
 
M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 
TO:  Honorable School Board Members 
 
FROM:  Kendra Goodman, CPPB, Purchasing Agent 
 
SUBJECT: Approval of Contract, Verizon Business Network Services (Verizon) for  
  RFP 09-006-AZ, Telecommunications Maintenance Services 
 
 
On October 21, 2008, official action (attached) was taken to approve award of the above-referenced 
RFP for telecommunications maintenance services. At that time, the Board approved an award to 
Verizon, contingent upon a negotiated operational contract including the RFP by reference. 
 
As the contract has been successfully negotiated, and reviewed by School Board Attorney Nancy 
Alfonso, it is being brought back to the Board for signature at this time. The RFP is a three (3)-year 
contract, renewable annually at the mutual agreement of the parties.  The first year term will be 
January 1, 2009 – December 31, 2009.  The contracted amount will be $546,715.92 per year. This is 
a corrected dollar figure and includes the annual cost of the three (3) on-site technicians, which is an 
integral part of the RFP.  The corrected amount does not change the committee’s scoring, or affect 
the award to Verizon as having the highest average score and best RFP meeting written 
specifications. 
 
Please feel free to contact me at your earliest convenience if you have any questions or concerns. 
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